ARTS & CULTURE ADVISORY BOARD    CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FL




 November 12, 2013


The regular meeting of the ARTS & CULTURE ADVISORY BOARD was called to order by Chairman Colombo at 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, November 12, 2013, at the Southwest Focal Point Senior Center, 301 NW 103 Avenue, Pembroke Pines, Florida.  Present to-wit:  Chairman Colombo, Vice Chair Rosenberg, Members Hartner, Coberly, Rodney; Robyn Vegas, Liaison, and Secretary Epstein.  Absent:  Members Jackson, Freedman, Menasche.  The Secretary declared a quorum present.

ABSENCES


On a motion by Vice Chairman Rosenberg, seconded by Member Coberly, to record excused absences for Members Jackson and Menasche for this meeting, the motion was PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.  

MINUTES


Minutes of the October 2013 Board meeting will be approved at the next meeting, due to failure of Members to receive minutes timely.

REPORT OF LIAISON


The Board reviewed the monthly financial report.

Art Festival – 


Ms. Vegas reported that some new ideas had been brought forth for the 2014 art festival including (1) a proposal for artists to donate an item, if they wished, to be raffled at the festival; (2) discount coupons for early bird festival shoppers on Sunday only; (3) deployment of expert community members to judge the cash prize artwork.  There was consensus to embrace the raffle and discount coupon concepts.


On a motion by Member Hartner, seconded by Vice Chairman Rosenberg, to provide a $50 stipend to four selected community experts to judge the four cash prize art award categories, the following vote was recorded: 

AYE:
Chairman Colombo, Vice Chair Rosenberg, Members

           Coberly, Hartner


NAY:
Member Rodney



Motion Passed


There was consensus that the remaining categories of art would be judged by Board members and possibly art teachers.  Best of Show artwork to be judged by the Board.


Ms. Vegas reported that a sponsorship of $2,500 has been pledged by the Baptist Health Organization.  


The Board discussed festival advertising, graphic ar design costs, venue and food donations for the artists’ dinner.  Sponsorship packages were distributed to Members for solicitation.


There was consensus that the artist dinner be held at the Senior Center, as was done in the previous year.  Donations of food are being solicited from Pembroke Garden restaurants.


On a motion by Member Rodney, seconded by Vice Chairman Rosenberg, that 2014 festival graphic art design costs of $396 be approved, the motion was PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.


Member Rodney moved to suspend the $1 parking donation at the art festival.  There was no second.  MOTION FAILED.
Glass Gallery


Ms. Vegas read the report of Curator Menasche, who stated that the new exhibit, Children’s Festival in the Pines will commence on November 20, with a reception on December 17.  The Chairman urged all Members to attend the reception.

Studio 18


The new exhibit commencing on December 2 is Trash to Art.


Ms. Vegas stated she had been advised that there would be no further expansion of the art colony at Howard Forman Park, as all funding has been expended.

OLD BUSINESS


The Old Business items of internship program and participation in Broward County’s Centennial celebrations were deferred to the December meeting.

NEW BUSINESS


Ms. Vegas advised that Public Services would be installing the brick tower(s) comprising the Community Brick program (the materials for which are $376 per tower).  The Board discussed continuation of the program and whether the artist, Reuben Ubiero, (former artist-in-residence at Studio 18) would complete the project.

On a motion by Member Hartner, seconded by Vice Chairman Rosenberg, to recommend covering the cost of $376 per tower for bricks and mortar to erect art towers at 4 City facilities, the location of which is to be determined, the following vote was recorded:

AYE:
Chairman Colombo, Vice Chair Rosenberg, Members

           Coberly, Hartner


NAY:
Member Rodney



Motion Passed

Public Art Project

Ms. Vegas reported that the long-awaited public art project at the River of Grass Arts Park has been completed.  After previous artist proposals/projects had failed, original mosaics were commissioned for the façade of the Susan B. Katz Theatre.  The Board reviewed a prototype of the mosaics.


On a motion by Member Rodney, seconded by Member Hartner, to recommend that the Parks & Recreation Department and the Arts & Culture Advisory Board organize an unveiling event for the Katz Theatre public art mosaic, possibly in conjunction with PPTOPA’s 20th anniversary in January 2014, the motion was PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

REQUEST FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS


The Board agreed to address an update of Administration’s 2010 recommendation eliminating the River of Grass Advisory Board and assigning responsibilities to the Arts & Culture Advisory Board.
ADJOURNMENT

Member Hartner moved to adjourn.


The meeting adjourned t 8:40 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,







Marie L. Epstein






_______________________







Marie L. Epstein







Board Secretary
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